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He held that the Bill, which sanctioned extra-legal methods,
might be employed against legitimate political agitation ;
that distrust of the police has been a marked feature of
almost all popular movements in India, and through the
newly-acquired powers police methods might be ruthlessly
employed against the people ; and lastly, that repressive
measures should not precede the proposed constitutional
benedictions upon India.
While the agitation against the Rowlatt Bill was gaining
in intensity, affairs in the North-West Frontier and in
Afghanistan had become a source of anxiety to the authori-
ties in the Punjab. For our purpose here it is not necessary
to recount the history that led to the incident within the
boundary of the Jallianwala Bagh at Amritsar on April 13,
1919 ; nor should we recall the excessive punishments of
humiliation inflicted on the citizens after the tragedy. " It
was a black day in the annals of British rule/' wrote the
late Sir Valentine Chirol. " That is an episode/' observed
Mr, Winston Churchill in the House of Commons, " which
appears to me to be without precedent or parallel in the
modern history of the British Empire/' A Committee of
Enquiry, presided over by Lord Hunter, a former Solicitor-
General for Scotland, came to the conclusion that " the
action taken by him (General Dyer) had been in complete
violation of the principles that should rule the employment
of military force in support of civil authority." The Com-
mander-in-Chief in India removed him from his employment,
and the Army Council decided not to offer him further
employment outside India. But the bitterness the incident
produced poisoned the soul of India and it became difficult
even for Britain's friends in India to retain confidence in
the Government. When, about two years later, His Royal
Highness the Duke of Connaught went to India to inaugurate
the new Indian Legislatures, he realized this, and spoke of
" the shadow of Amritsar lengthening darkly over the land/'
The second star of ill that cast an evil eye upon the
inauguration of Reforms was the Treaty of Sevres, the terms

